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July 9, 2021 

 

Daniel Ramos, Deputy Chief Administrative Officer 

Baltimore City Hall 

100 Holliday Street 

Baltimore, MD 21202 

 

RE: OIG Case # 21-0023 ROI (Fire Department Take Home Vehicles) 

 

Dear Mr. Ramos, 

 

I was recently alerted to this investigation and subsequent final report.  Although the Department of General Services (DGS) 

was involved in the investigation and provided information to the investigators, no further action is required of DGS at this 

time.  

 

I would additionally like to point out that as indicated in the report, the Mayor’s Motor Vehicle Freeze Committee (MMVFC, 

of which DGS is a member) has no oversight of Take Home policies and administration within the Fire Department.  Below is 

a excerpt of page one of the Administrative Manual on the MMVFC’s assignment of vehicles. 

 

 

 
 

If you have any questions at all, please feel free to call me.   

 

Very respectfully,  

 
 

Chichi Nyagah-Nash 

Director, Department of General Services 

 

  

 

 

 




